OMAHA FIRE DEPARTMENT SAFETY COMMITTEE

Sept 30, 2009 Meeting Notes

September 2009 Meeting

The Safety Committee met on Wednesday, September 30, 2009, at Fire Headquarters in the West Conference Room.

	MEMBER
	ATTENDANCE

	Assistant Chief Joe Gibilisco
	   Absent

	ActAssistant Chief Tim Book
	   Absent

	ActB/C Kathy Georges
	Present

	B/C Scott Baughman(TSB)
	Present

	Capt Tim Gilman
	Present

	Capt Zach Ryan
	Present

	BC Bob McDonnell
	   Absent – Represented by Capt D Kyle

	BC Rob McEvoy
	   Absent – Represented by Capt Muschall

	Deacon Hayes – City Safety Inspector
	Present

	David Stolp – Civilian Appointed Member 
	   Absent


A quorum was present.  The August 2009 minutes were approved

OLD BUSINESS

a. Station 61 apron
BC Baughman reported the apron holes had been patched, so this subject was completed.

b. Exhaust System
BC Baughman stated he was still awaiting more information regarding this subject.  A discussion of past, current and anticipated problems with the exhaust abasement system ensued, including a general update of how the vehicle changes made due to new EPA regulations might impact on that system, and the department in general.
c. Radios
The rebanding process is still on-going with the police.  Phase 1 for the Fire Department is done, and phase 2 won’t amount to much, according to BC Baughman.  The MOS CAD is not done yet.  The police did find some spare radios they did not need, and these will be rebanded and go to OFD Training.
d. 2nd Truck
ActBC Georges-Brenner stated that getting this to be an automatic send is a long-term project.  This will be rolled into the changes that will be made with the addition of Station 70 and all the territory changes that addition will entail.  These changes are anticipated to be initiated in Sept 2010.
e.
Redman Symposium

ActBc Georges-Brenner reported she will be attending the symposium at the Fire Chief’s request.  The Union is still working on who they will send.
NEW BUSINESS

a.
Med 9 had been reported as being very ‘bouncy’.  BC Baughman stated it had since been equipped with new shocks, thereby solving the problem.
other business

a.
Ladder handrails – Capt Ryan asked if future truck ladder specifications could include a requirement for tall handrails.  He indicated that handrails on Truck 1 were difficult to use, especially when the ladder was at full extension.  BC Baughman stated he would go to the apparatus floor after the meeting and look at the current handrails.
Capt Zach Ryan made a Motion:  That the committee recommend that any new truck apparatus be purchased with tall handrails on the ladder.

Capt Tim Gilman seconded the Motion.

Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 0935 hours.

NEXT MEETING:
WEDNESDAY, Date, 2007




0900 HOURS



EAST CONFERENCE ROOM

REMEMBER:  FORM OFD-290, OMAHA FIRE DEPARTMENT SAFETY COMMITTEE REPORT FORM IS AVAILABLE TO SUBMIT SAFETY CONCERNS TO THE SAFETY COMMITTEE.

(FORM OFD-290 IS ALSO AVAILABLE VIA PUBLIC FOLDERS/OMAHA)

